                               (Draft Minutes subject to confirmation)

Withington Parish Council
  Minutes
           
Meeting held on Wednesday 14th September 2016 at 7.30 pm in the Parish Room.

Present: Councillors Phil Heath (Chairman), Lesley Stone, Helen Thomas, Alan Williams and 6 members of the public.
34/2016: Welcome:

Cllr Heath welcomed everyone. In the absence of Tom Taylor the minutes would be taken by Cllr Williams, assisted by Cllr Stone.
35/2016: Apologies:

Apologies were received from Tom Taylor, Cllr Martin Timmis, Shropshire Cllr John Everall and Matthew Mead.
36/2016: Public Forum:
Cllr Stone informed the meeting that the permissive footpath on land east and north of Sunnyfields has been closed and requested the Parish Council to issue a notice to this effect. Cllr Timmis is asked to add such a notice to the web site and also to the notice board.
The original public right of way across this land, and on through to Caernarvon Lane, was diverted to follow the path of the canal bed, some years ago. The existing map of public footpaths within Withington is believed to be incorrect as a consequence and will be removed. The Clerk is requested to write to Shropshire Council and request an updated version of the definitive rights of way map.
37/2016: Declaration of Interest:

Cllr Stone declared an interest in the matter of Road Issues – Hedges in Dangerous Condition, as one of the land owners affected by this.
38/2016: Approval of the Minutes of 13th July 2016:
Resolved: To accept the minutes as a correct record. They were signed by the Chairman.
39/2016: Parish Clerk Position:
Tom Taylor has agreed to continue to serve as Clerk and the Proper Office in a part-time capacity until a new clerk has been appointed and in position, but will not be participating in Parish Council meetings as a consequence.
The Clerk’s salary will be reduced by 50% to reflect the reduction in working hours but the hourly rate will be increased to £8.96 in line with recent national guidelines. This will take effect from 1st July 2016.

The position of Clerk has been re-advertised and a flyer has been delivered to all households in the parish, with the exception of serving councillors who had previously received electronic copies.  The position has also been advertised on the parish website, parish council notice board and on the NALC website. The closing date for applications is 10th October 2016.
40/2016: Finance:
Cllr Williams presented the Finance report – see below. All Payments were approved.
The external audit has been completed by Mazars. A charge of £30 was levied due to an error in the original return.

A donation to the Parish Council, of £100, was received from Mr Dave Buswell. This money was offered to him following the use of the Hare and Hounds car park for a funeral, and Mr Buswell wished for the money to be used for the good of the community. Cllr Heath to arrange for a letter to be send to Mr Buswell thanking him for this donation.
[image: image1.emf]Brought Forward from 13/07/2016 £2,834.86 Brought Forward from 13/07/2016 £3,073.36

Receipts since 13/07/2016 £100.00 Receipts since 13/07/2016 £157.00

Donation from member of public £100.00 Friends of the Green (2016/17) £157.00

Payments Approved - 13/07/2016 £43.00 Payments Approved - 13/07/2016 £0.00

Room Hire (10/05) £6.00 None 0.00

Room Hire (13/07) £12.00

Payroll Services (Jun-16) £25.00

Payments made since13/07/2016 for approval Payments made since 13/07/2016 for approval

Mazars - External Audit £30.00 None 0.00

Balance Carried Forward to 14/09/2016 £2,861.86 Balance Carried Forward to 14/09/2016 £3,230.36

Payments for approval - 14/09/2016 Payments for approval - 14/09/2016

Room Hire (14/09) £12.00 A. Williams (Lawn Mower Insurance) 123.74

Clerk's Salary (Sep-16) £89.60

HMRC (Sep-16) £22.40

Authorisation to pay the following if within budget amount:  Authorisation to pay the following if within budget amount: 

Clerk's Salary (Dec-16) Lawn Mower Maintenance

HMRC (Dec-16) Village Green Maintenance

CPRE Membership Fuel

Hedge Cutting

WITHINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

Parish Council Village Green

As at 14th September, 2016

FINANCIAL STATEMENT


41/2016: Planning:
The Shrubbery – The Parish Council will not be raising an objection to the application for a replacement of the conservatory.

Archery Club – The Parish Council will not be raising an objection to the revised planning application for a larger clubhouse which now provides for an indoor range. Immediate neighbours of the Archery club were contacted by the Parish Council and no objections to the application were received.
Upton Magna:  No further news has been received with regard to the planning application for the proposed chicken sheds.
42/2016: Road Issues:

HGV in Drury Lane – Vehicles have been observed approaching Withington via Drury Lane and this was reported to the Parish Council. It is believed that these vehicles may be confronted by the Unsuitable for HGV and Weight Restriction road signs at the cross roads in Haughmond Hill and following an alternative route on the satnav devices. The Clerk is requested to write to Shropshire Council and raise concerns with them over this, and to also liaise with Rodington and Upton Magna Parish Councils in resolving the matter.
Recent Road Traffic Incidents – Cllr Stone updated the Parish Council on the matter of the two recent occasions when vehicles had transgressed the hedge on the bend in the road by Parks Farm. She reported this to the police who advised that Shropshire Council be contacted as any action to remedy the lack of warning about a sharp bend in the road falls within their jurisdiction. The Clerk is requested to write to Shropshire Council, requesting that they propose a means to reduce the safety risk in this area.
Hedges in Dangerous Condition – The hedge on the lane between Parks Farm and Damson Cottage had been cut, without the express permission of all landowners on the lane, and some branches left in a dangerous condition. Though the issue was reported to the Highways Dept at Shropshire Council, the matter was resolved by Mr Harper, one of the landowners affected, and the hedge made safe. 

Maintenance of Pavements – The pavements in Sunnyfields and Woodlands Close have an increasing number of weeds sprouting through the tarmac, which could lead to further deterioration in the surface condition, and are covered with moss in the more shaded areas. The Clerk is requested to write to Shropshire Council seeking their attention, or advice, in this matter.
43/2016: Communications Plan:

Cllr Heath provided an update on the development of a communications plan. It is the intention of the Parish Council to make best use of the website for communicating to residents. A notice, explaining the objectives of the communications plan and how information will be delivered to residents, will be delivered to all households in the parish. Those residents requiring communication in a hardcopy format will be invited to notify the Parish Council of this so that this method can be retained for them.
44/2016: Report from Village Green Committee:

The application to Tesco for a grant to tarmac the village green footpath was rejected. Tesco have informed the Parish Council that it is still offering smaller grants for up to £2000 should we wish to apply again.

The original intention to resurface the path with a top coat of dust is now being executed and is near completion. Regular spraying of weeds on the path will continue. The Village Green Committee expresses its gratitude to the members of the working party for their efforts and especially to Ron Lucas for his additional efforts in burning off the weeds prior to resurfacing and handling of the heavy roller. Special thanks to go Mr Dave Buswell for the loan of the equipment used in maintaining the path.

A new Christmas tree is being ordered for planting in October.

Selective manual thinning in the wet area is now being considered, in preference to full removal of the naturally seeded trees. This will remove the need to deploy heavy machinery and any potential damage to the green.

Fruit will be collected and donated to the harvest auction in the Hare and Hounds.

45/2016: Neighbourhood Watch:

The alert services from West Mercia Police were switched off at the end of August and are replaced with a new community messaging service. Cllr Heath proposed subscribing to the new service using the generic email address for the Withington Clerk and will discuss this action with the Clerk.
46/2016: Correspondence:

No correspondence has been received since the last meeting.
47/2016: Reports on Meetings:

None attended.
48/2016: Forthcoming meetings:

No date has been set for the next Local Joint Committee meeting. Cllr Stone will attend once a date is set and will contact Mathew Mead for further details.
No other attendance at meetings is planned.

49/2016: Date of next Parish Council meeting
The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Wednesday 9th November 2016, in the Parish Room, starting at 7.30pm.
Minutes Confirmed as correct

...................................................

Chairman
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